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Best wishes for the Summer break 

As we near the end of the Summer term, this will be the final newsletter for the academic 
year for 2019 to 2020.  As unusual as the Summer term has been with the added issues of 
lockdown, we are incredibly proud of how the children, families and staff have worked with 
us in ensuring the safety and well-being of the pupils.  We have quickly reacted to the current 
situation and are proud of what both our school learners and home learners have achieved.  
We are particularly in admiration for those children who have been in school, pretty much 
non-stop since lockdown began…...including some school holidays.  We are therefore in no 
doubt that families are well and truly ready to take a much needed break and a breather for a 
while.   

 

We hope that the holidays will bring an opportunity for you all to re-charge your batteries in 
readiness for September and that the correspondence sent out today regarding the proce-
dures for September will provide you with some reassurance about how things will look.  The 
information we receive from the DfE could change at any time and we will be ready to work 
together on this with you, if the need arises.   

 

May I take this opportunity for your support during the school year and I look forward to wel-
coming you all back in September.  Please note that children should be collected at their ordi-
nary times on Tuesday 21st July—there is no early finish time. 

 

Mrs Jarman 

Sports Week 

In the absence of an official family sports day this year, we were not deterred from holding sporting activities in school and 
at home that everyone could get involved in.  The theme for the week was ‘Challenge Yourself’, whereby children were en-

couraged to try out new activities and strive to set and reach their own targets.  A firm favourite was ‘leaky cup’ which 
meant a lot of getting wet for some people…….adults and children alike!  Children also had to practice their aiming skills 

through activities such as ball dribble and their speed through activities such as the hockey obstacle course.  Water balloon 
catch enabled a really fun end to the day on Tuesday.  Here are some of the children having fun.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Outstanding dinner money reminder 

Please be reminded that we have a number of families where dinner money balances are outstanding.  We would be grate-
ful if these could be settled by Monday 20th July. Thank you for your anticipated co-operation. 



 

 

School Uniform Ordering 

 All school uniform can now be ordered direct from Brigade Clothing Limited, the school’s uniform provider.   

To access their website please use the following link: http://www.brigade.uk.com/content.php?

page=select_school&for=parents 

Search for Sutton CEVC Primary School and our products will appear for you to select and order.   

The following link www.brigadeparents.info will enable you to register with Brigade Clothing Limited immediately ensuring you 
do not miss out on important notifications and offers.   If you require any further information please contact the school office 

on 01353 778351 or office@sutton.cambs.sch.uk.  

 

Forthcoming Dates 

21st July—Last day of school for the children 

22nd July—End of Summer term (Summer holidays) 

3rd September—INSET day (school closed to children) 

4th September—School re-opens for the Autumn term 

7th—9th September—Reception children to stay mornings only 

10th and 11th September—Reception children to stay mornings and lunchtimes 

14th September—Reception children begin full time  

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

Well done Henry for working hard to stay in the top 3! 

Yi Xuan congratulations in making the top 10!   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Turquoise Class and Zircon are doing very well in this competition! 

http://www.brigade.uk.com/content.php?page=select_school&for=parents
http://www.brigade.uk.com/content.php?page=select_school&for=parents
http://www.brigadeparents.info/
http://www.brigadeparents.info/
mailto:office@sutton.cambs.sch.uk


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rosie and Oscar from Sapphire Class have always put in a super effort whilst learning at 

home. This week they have been competing against each other, and big brother Thomas, 

in the PE challenges.  

 

 

 

 

Eloise, from Amber class—Eloise has always put in an amazing effort with her home 

learning. This week she has enjoyed completing her science ‘wet sponge’ experiment 

outside and competing in the ‘Go at the Goalie’ PE challenge. Well done Eloise!  

 

 

 

 

 

Jake from Zircon Class— Jake is always enthusiastic about the home learning. This week he 
has shown us how much his tomato plants have grown that he planted for Science in the 
first few weeks.  He has also been an active participant during our Sports Week. 

 

 

 

 

 

Mia from Aquamarine Class– Mia has created some excellent work during tran-
sition week.  She has written a beautiful letter to her future self, it even brought 
a tear to my eye.  Well done Mia! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Online safety Alert 

During current times at Sutton School we appreciate that our children are spending more time online. 

It has been brought to our attention that a “Blue Whale Challenge” has been streamed on “Roblox” and “You 

Tube” 

“Blue Whale” also known as the "Blue Whale Challenge", is a social network phenomenon dating from 2016 

that is claimed to exist in several countries. It is a "game" reportedly consisting of a series of tasks assigned to 

players by administrators over a 50-day period, initially innocuous before introducing elements of self-

harm and the final challenge requiring the player to commit suicide. 

Please can we remind you: 

 of the importance of age appropriate viewing. 

 to remind children of boundaries at home about when and what type of games your child is allowed   

to play. Remember to talk to your child about these rules and set out expectations if they stay with 

family, friends or child care.   

 encourage your child to talk to you about the games they play and how they feel after playing them. 

Children are sometimes frightened by games but won’t tell anyone in case they take the game 

away. While children are still learning to distinguish between reality and fantasy, it’s important to talk 

to them about what they see in games. 

If your children are playing games online don’t forget that you can also set parental controls on many devices 
to give you extra peace of mind.  The VSC website offers full instructions on how to set parental controls for 
the most popular devices.  The websites below are able to provide you with further advice about online activ-
ity for children and young people. 

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk 

https://pegi.info/parental-controls 

 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Self-harm
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Self-harm
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Suicide
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/articles/having-a-conversation-with-your-child1/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/articles/Parental-controls/
https://pegi.info/parental-controls


 



 


